WHEN YOUR CAMPER RETURNS …

As part of the camp experience, the girls are expected to be ambassadors for the Tech Trek program. They will keep a journal of their experiences while at camp and will be expected to make at least one presentation about science camp or demonstrate something they learned to their classmates or a group of younger students when they return home.  They will be prepared at camp, to a certain extent, to make these presentations. However, additional coaching at the branch level is always encouraged.
You might arrange a media party as soon as possible after the students return from camp. See the enclosure about publicity and the media. (Document 2 in Folder 7)
Plan to invite your campers (and their parents and even the recommending teachers) to a branch meeting where they can tell branch members about their experience at Tech Trek. You might want to invite former Trekkers and any Junior or Senior Counselors from your branch as well.

Some girls need more coaching in making a presentation to any audience (after all, speaking in front of a group is the #1 fear of most adults!), so be prepared to meet with and help your Trekker with her presentation. PowerPoint is taught to some of the girls at camp and many students learn to use this program at school as well. Many girls are skilled in computer graphics, and with some encouragement (member, teacher, parent), could prepare a wonderful presentation to give to any group.  Most important is distributing the topics among the girls so they don’t all talk about the same thing and that they each have a particular topic.
LONG TERM FOLLOW-UP
Branches are asked to track their selected students for at least five years (through high school) or even later so the program can be more fully evaluated. This is easy to do because the students and branch members usually establish a warm relationship. Your branch will receive a spreadsheet with the contact info for your previous campers from the Tech Trek database after the first of the year. Be sure to keep a copy of these lists and share them when a new Tech Trek coordinator takes over in your branch.  We ask each branch to update this list annually.  Facebook is a good place to track down former campers; and their parents should know too.  Doing so should make it easier both for you and us because almost 10,000 young women have attended a CA Tech Trek camp. 
Information from all spreadsheets will go into a database that we use to contact former Tech Trekkers for junior counselor applications, reunions, future membership and participation in Tech Trek events.  Use the list to update former camper info, and email the updated form back to Linda (tttech@aauw-ca.org).   
Alternate ways of tracking down campers whom you can't find: do their parents still live in town? do other girls from the same camp year know where they are? are they on Facebook? For girls who may still be in high school, you could leave a letter with the school, asking them to pass it on to the former camper.  Grant applications often ask for data on girls’ post-camp school and career paths.

It’s good to try to include the students who have attended camp (and any junior counselors) in interviewing this year’s finalists or at get acquainted events your branch plans for current year campers. An annual phone call or invitation to meet for lunch or ice cream is actually mentoring your Trekker. Your branch can also ask former campers to help with events that fundraise for Tech Trek – they usually love to visit with each other. It is a great way to keep in touch too. Be sure to get their current information.
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